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INFORMATION UPDATE – REFINANCING

The board of directors (the Board) of Techtronic Industries Co. Ltd. (the Company; together with 
its subsidiaries, the Group) would like to update the market in relation to the refinancing of the 
Group’s short term debt. Although such refinancing constitutes part of the Group’s normal cash 
management activities, the Board considers that, given the recent market volatility, and in the 
interest of transparency and as a matter of good disclosure practice, it is appropriate to make this 
announcement pursuant to Rule 13.09(1)(a) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The 
Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited in order to enable investors and the public to appraise the 
position of the Group.

Accordingly, the Board is pleased to announce that it has on 6 November 2008 agreed to a refinancing 
of a short term facility pursuant to which half of the outstanding principal due 31 December 2008 
will be repaid at maturity whilst the remaining outstanding principal will be converted to a term 
loan on normal commercial terms due 2010. As of 30 June 2008, such short term facility constituted 
approximately 45% of the total “Unsecured borrowings due within one year” of the Group.
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